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	Date:  

May 8, 2013
	Location

John Marshall High School
Rochester, MN

Rocket Room

	
	Members Present (BOLD indicates present)  
Becky Montpetit
Julie Workman
Phillipa Hartley

Regina Seabrook
Mark Schleusner

Melissa Amundsen

Jenny Hegland

Grace Vriezen (Century)

Danielle Nikolai

Tim Woessner
Patricia DeFrang
Dan O’Neil

Scott Mahle

Roya Bashier (J. Marshall)

Mark Kuisle
Jim Thompson



	  Date:  

May 8, 2013


	Location

John Marshall High School
Rocket Room



Call to Order

President Scott Mahle called the meeting to order at 7:02pm.
Review of April Meeting Minutes – Scott Mahle
The April meeting minutes were reviewed.  
Note that Minutes are posted on the website – password protected.  
Update to April Minutes: Strike Phillipa Hartley and replace with Mark Schleusner as following up with identifying Mayo Student Representative Replacement.
Motion to accept the minutes with stated correction; Jim Thompson.  Seconded; Jenny Hegland.  Motion approved.

Review and approval of February Financials – Dani Nikolai
http://www.rpsf.org --> Site Map --> File Cabinet  --> Financial Statements --> 
· Reviewed April financials
· Noted that there was not a lot of movement this month
· Current checking account balance is $15,242.00
· Motion to accept April financials; Patti DeFrang.  Seconded; Melissa Amundsen.  Motion Approved.

First Robotics Update – Mark Schleusner
· Tabled for next month due to slow school response.
Review Strategic Marketing Presentation – Phillipa Hartley

· Charts are finalized and ready to be used to approach potential donors and partners.
· Contains 7 content slides for approximately a ½ hour presentation.
· Charts are set up to be able to be distributed as is, electronically or hard copy, to interested stake holders such as donors and partners.
· Note:  it is important when speaking to potential stake holders to share why the foundation is important to you specifically; share your passion.  In addition, talk specifically to your audience focusing on what matters to them.
· It will be important to share vision for growth explaining how donations increases each year will highly impact what we can do towards our long term goals.
· Using the strategy presentation will give a uniform method for all board members to explain RPSF.
· Noted that we will follow up via phone with grant recipients after they submit results and feed back.  The purpose of this phone conversation will be to gather more complete information as feedback as well as to build relationships with these groups.

· Jim Thompson will work on finding an idea to pitch to Mayo Clinic on building partnerships with them on a specific project or request.  Possibly set up matching fund for example match all donations to STEM fund up to certain date or all 2013 donations including IBM’s $3,000.00.
· Motion to approve strategy presentation as presented; Patti DeFrang.  Seconded; Regina Seabrook.  Motion Passes.
Grant Committee Update - Jenny Hegland 
· 2 MAD grant requests this month:
· Mari Neurer, teacher at Washington, is requesting grant money for running club t-shirts.
· Amy Swancutt, teacher at Washington, is requesting grant money for running club t-shirts.
· Grant committee recommends approving both requests.  Discussion:  Melissa Amundsen opposes funding t-shirts because they are not directly related to an educational purpose.  Follow up discussion by board members stated that t-shirts often motivate students to work toward the associated educational goal and market the educational program to additional students.
· Motion to accept both MAD grant requests; Patti DeFrang.  Seconded; Melissa Amundsen.  Motion Passes.
· Discussion by board brought up possible grant criteria change to limit grants for same item to a 2 year maximum but board decision was to keep policies the same and decide on a case by case basis with board discretion.  
· Motion to add grant criteria stating that MAD grant requests should support our Mission statement (with Mission included in document);  Melissa Amundsen.  Seconded; Regina Seabrook.  Motion Passes.

Haunted Hallways update - Dani Nikolai and Patti Defrang
· School volunteer meeting is May 15 starting at 7:00 pm at Golden Hill.  Discussion:  Tape Haunted Hallway path out before meeting starts to give visual for volunteers.
· Currently 15 schools committed to participate in Haunted Hallways 2013.
· Completed on site walk through with Fire Marshal.  He notes that location will work well for Haunted Hallways from a safety perspective with great safety measures such as additional exit paths already built into the setting being a RPS site.  Safety rules remain mostly the same with some updates due to policy changes in both state and local level.  Rules remain similar to prom event rules and requirements include; 36-48” clear pathways, all materials that run for full sections or are used to build structures to be purchased fire resistant from store or manufacturer, minimum 18” clearance must be maintained below ceiling, ensuring exits, pull boxes, fire extinguishers, and safety signage not be obstructed or concealed, refrain from using highly flammable or combustible materials.
· District partnership update.  Core team members met with district facility administrator and safety administrator to discuss event details.  Haunted Hallway will be able to capitalize otherwise unused existing RPS building facilities to raise funds for RPS.  The foundation will not be required to pay for custodial fees, garbage removal, toilet paper, tables and chairs and so forth. 
· Press release on new location has been sent out to key marketing sponsors.  Great response from marketing partners including CW, radio stations, and DJ.  Press release will be sent to board members.
· Website is live (limited info released at this time).
· Jenny Hegland will nominate Michelle Guillet for consideration for a volunteer award, Melissa Amundsen will assist to identify possible awards that may be appropriate. 

Athletic Update 

· Postponed to next month

Strategic Monthly “Connect” – Phillipa Hartley
· Patti DeFrang and Phillipa Hartley signed up to make connects for May.
· Roya Bashier and Melissa Amundsen signed up to make connects for June.  Specifically, Melissa Amundsen will approach the Gateway Science Fair Board to explore possible collaborative opportunities.

· Board Discussion that we should approach The Chamber of Commerce to see how we can collaborate with them.  Suggested to go to Chamber event networking times.  One month, possibly September or October, they focus on education.  Jenny Hegland and Mark Schleusner will work together to determine what to present and which month would be most beneficial.
Roundtable

· Board Positions; Rob Scripture joins board, Phillipa Hartley’s term ends in June.  Marie Neurer will be submitting application which if approved she would start in August.

· STRIVE banquet went really well with great attendance.  Scott Mahle spoke about RPSF at the event.  Stated that RPSF will continue to partner with Rotary and spoke about Rotary grants that RPSF funds.  2 of the 3 recipients of our grants were present at the event.  STRIVE mentors are usually Rochester businessmen/women so supporting this event is a good strategic fit for us, combining supporting education and giving us contact with potential partners and donors.
· Need to find Samantha Francis’ replacement by June.  
Motion to adjourn; 8:06 pm.
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